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Investing in our schools    

As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild public education, the 2024-25 Budget is 
delivering record education funding, including $3.6 billion investment in maintenance and local 
upgrades in Western Sydney. This targeted investment will ensure growing communities get access 
to a world class public education.  

Project overview  

As part of this investment, St Clair Public School will receive a refurbishment of the bathrooms in 
the school hall.  

This project includes upgrading the facilities by removing and replacing the toilet partitions, floor 
tiles, toilets, sinks and soap dispensers. 

Replacing the toilet partitions will involve removing the existing partitions known to contain bonded 
asbestos as listed on the school’s asbestos register.  

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place while work is being done. 
All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and monitored by independent 
hygienists.  

Work will start on Friday 21 March 2025 and is scheduled to be finished by Day 1 Term 2 2025. Most 

of the work will take place during the Autumn School Holidays.   

The partitions will be removed on Saturday 22 March when students and staff are not on site.  

Once the partitions have been removed, an independent hygienist will issue a clearance certificate 
and the remaining work will continue.     

More information  

If you have any questions about this work, please contact the NSW Department of Education on the 
details below.   
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